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April 10, 2025
Dear Pastor and Church,

As Believers, what a blessing we have in the power of the Resurrection! It is by this gift in Christ that we are
enabled to live a victorious Christian life over sin and will one day rise from the grave as well to ever be with our
Lord! Our Perfect Word of God serves as a Testimony Itself to this miraculous celebration! Yet, there is a vast
majority of the world’s population in need of this Gospel Truth. It is for this reason that our ministry prints that
precious Book, and our family continues to travel to the open doors God provides to share BLMF with the local
Churches of our Nation.

Last year, our family was blessed to share this work in over seventy wonderful Churches in dozens of states.
The Lord enabled us to preach, sing, and teach in Sunday schools, services, missions conferences, revivals, ladies’
meetings, preacher fellowships, and history of the Bible seminars. We even got the privilege of presenting BLMF
to eight churches in the Last Frontier of Alaska! What a burden we received for the precious souls there in need
of Jesus! I was also blessed to be part of a Bible distribution campaign in Canada, preaching several times and
sharing this ministry. We are so incredibly thankful for each precious Church that partners with this ministry
through monthly support and roll sponsorship. This year, we have already been in twenty-five Churches (some
new Churches and some supporting Churches to give an update), resulting in eight new supporters and tens of
thousands of dollars in paper. There are many more to visit that the Lord has provided for 2025, so please pray for
fruit for our labor. If the Lord will touch hearts and truly give them a burden, they will help us! All it takes is a little
bit of vision from the Pastor, and he will encourage his people to give so all may receive the printed Word of God
in every region around the world!

We pray you have a tremendous Resurrection Day service and time with your families! Our family is doing
wonderfully, praise the Lord! Tiffany is again preparing for our annual Women of the Word Ladies’ Day and still
homeschooling the children. Serenity and Micah are growing up right before our eyes, and we give all the glory to
God for the ways He is working in their lives! They both sing with Tiffany now, and Micah has preached a couple
times in junior church classes! There really is no greater joy than to know our children are walking in Truth! Thank
you, Church, for being involved in both our ministry and family. Your supplication for our health and safety means
the world to us, so thank you for your friendship, love, and support! We look forward to the next time the Lord
allows us to meet! Please plan to come see us at the Bible Barn Oct. 20-22, and have an abundantly blessed Spring
as we serve Him together until we hear the Shout!

Gratefully,

Dr. Shannon Lemmon
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